PIONEER, JR HIGH
STUDENT BULLETIN

wednesday,

November £ 2023
TODAY’S SCHEDULE: Homeroom 3, 4, 5,6, 1, 2

WATER BOTTLES: Students may not poke holes in their water bottles/caps and shake, squeeze, tip, or
otherwise cause water to leak out which could potentially wet another person. Consequences will be
assigned for students choosing to ignore this rule.

VETERAN’S DAY: On Thursday, wear Red, White, and Blue, or wear Camo to show respect for our
Veterans and earn spirit points. There will be no school on Friday in observance of Veteran’s Day.

SPIKE BALL TOURNEY: Round 1 continues all week. Wednesday is Magin vs. Glass, Perkins vs.
McReynolds, Davis vs. J. Balcom, Cassidy vs. Corral

COLLEGE SHIRTS: TODAY and every Wednesday is College Shirt Day! Wear a college T-Shirt or
sweatshirt on Wednesdays to promote your favorite colleges and earn spirit points.

FIRE DRILL: There will be a drill TOMORROW; wear shoes for walking on the field.

NEW CLUB ALERT: Hope Club is starting up on Monday, November 14th! Hope Club is a place where you
can become part of a community and make friends with other students that want to share the positive
message of HOPE with others and explore questions they have about faith and God. We will meet every
Monday during lunch in Mrs. McReynolds’ classroom. You can grab your lunch first, and then head to room
40 to eat your lunch with us. Everyone is welcome to join, so bring a friend and come check it out this
Monday, November 13th.

DOTS & POPS: ASB is selling Dippin’ Dots at lunch every Tuesday and Wednesday for $4 and
Lollipops every Friday for $1 in front of Room 11. Don’t miss out!

YEARBOOKS: Do you still need to order a yearbook? Making a Pre-Order is the only way to
guarantee that you get a yearbook at the end of the school year. Don’t miss out, order your yearbook
today at yearbookordercenter.com and enter code 21995.

PE CLOTHES: Please remember to write your FIRST & LAST NAME on all of your PE clothes and
your PE bag. We have had many students misplace their PE clothes and leave them in classrooms.

If you are one of the students that misplaced your clothes, please check the shelf in the office to see if
any of the ones that have been brought in belong to you.

LOCKER ROOM: For safety & accountability reasons, students are ONLY allowed to go in the locker
room during their PE period. Sorry, but this also includes Fridays — Students must take their PE clothes
with them after their PE class on Fridays.

STAYING AFTER SCHOOL: Reminder - Students need to have permission from their parent/guardian
BEFORE they can stay after school for any reason. Be sure to let whoever is picking you up know
where you will be and what time you will need to be picked up.

CELL PHONES: Oh NO — Did you get your cell phone confiscated?? Remember, all cell phones
should be OFF and put away BEFORE you step through the gates in the morning until you LEAVE
the gates after school. Do not take them out and turn then on as you are walking across campus to
exit, you must be completely outside of the gates before taking your phone out. Please do not put
them on “Silent” and do not use them during the school day. If you are sick, get a pass to the Health
Office to see the nurse. DO NOT call or text someone to come and get you.

CLUBS:

Hope Club meets Mondays at lunch 12:01-12:31 in room 40; Farm to School Club meets Thursdays 2:30 —
3:15; Debate Club meets 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month from 2:30-3:30 in Room 47; Board Game Club
meets 1st and 3rd Fridays of the month from 2:30-3:30 PM in Room 26; Workout Club meets Tuesdays after
school: 2:30 to 3:30 with Pulido, Wednesday mornings 7:15 to 7:50 with Cassidy, Thursday mornings 7:15 to
7:50 with Maass.




